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Informed Consent

You are receiving this electronic survey because the research team believes you meet inclusion
criteria. You are currently, or were formerly a leader in an Education Preparation Program
(EPP). In this survey we refer to EPP leaders as those people who work in colleges, schools, and
departments of education and hold titles such as department chair, assessment coordinator,
director, associate dean, assistant dean, or dean in the field of education. We anticipate that
this survey will take 20-30 minutes to complete. The survey questions are all optional, so
answer only those you wish to.

Thank you for agreeing to take this survey to share your experiences as a current or former
Asian/American EPP leader. The survey has sixteen (16) questions and the researchers believe it
should take approximately 20-30 minutes to complete. This study is the first of its kind that
seeks to fill a critical void in the literature by centering the experiences and perspectives of
Asian/American Educator Preparation Program (EPP) leaders that will inform policy and
practice, including how to recruit, retain, support, and advance the next generation of EPP
leadership.

The purpose of this message is to inform you of your rights for participation in the survey. If you
participate in a future focus group or individual interview, we will send additional information
under a separate cover.

Your rights as a survey respondent:

1. Completing or taking the survey is completely voluntary. You do not have to participate at all,
even if you initially agreed to take the survey. .

2. You may choose to skip any questions you are not comfortable answering. You also may limit
what you write in open-ended questions.

3. No identifying information, including any names or institutional affiliations, will be used
when we share our final findings in discussions or in published written documents. However,
given that the national pool of Asian/American EPP leaders is small, there is some potential risk
of having readers make inferences about your experience and role, even without any
identifying information. We also recognize there may be moments of distress if recalling
negative incidents you may have encountered in your roles. Please only share what you are
comfortable sharing.

At the end of this survey, you will be invited to participate in an individual interview. If you



choose to participate in an individual interview, they will be done virtually via Zoom. These
interviews will be recorded, and files sent to a transcription service. Your name and identity, as
well as institution, will not be used in the report, but instead a pseudonym will be assigned to
you, with your input.

If you'd like to view entire survey, please click on the adobe icon at the top right corner.

Questions about this study’s informed-consent procedures or the survey may be directed to
Nicole Dunn, AACTE Director of Strategic Initiatives & Equity (ndunn@aacte.org)

Questions about the study may be directed to the co-researchers Dr. Nicholas Hartlep
(Hartlepn@berea.edu) and Dr. Rachel Endo (rendo@uw.edu).



